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February 6, 2022 
 
Patrice Garvin 
Town Administrator 
 
Belmont Planning Board 
Office of Community Development 
Homer Municipal Building, 2nd Floor 
19 Moore Street 
Belmont MA 02478 
 
Dear Ms. Garvin and the Belmont Planning Board, 
 
I am writing to share an important and positive update:  in tandem with the formal town review 
process for our East Campus Proposal for new parking and related facilities, we have been 
meeting with our nearest neighbors to understand their concerns and find a path forward.  We 
are pleased to share today that we have reached agreement around a set of changes to the 
project that address the neighbor’s most significant concerns.   
 
The attached statement from our three nearest abutters recaps the major shifts in the project, 
which we will share in preliminary format during the upcoming Planning Board meeting on 
Tuesday, February 7, 2023.  In summary, these changes include: 
 

• Removing the proposed outdoor above ground fuel storage tanks   
• Shifting the parking lot layout to increase the distance from the closest abutter 
• Moving the fence between the parking lot and the property line (no closer than 5 feet 

from the pavement) 
• Relocating the facilities building further away from an adjacent property (reducing the 

number of parking spaces) 
• Adding additional plantings to reduce visual and environmental impact 

 
In addition, we will maintain our commitment to the changes we proposed last fall.  These 
include relocating the entrance to the East Campus parking lot, which required a redesign and 
additional property purchase; increasing the distance between the lot and abutting yards; and 
changing the fence design to support wildlife movement.   
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We are confident that the updated proposal is sensitive to the environment, wildlife, and 
landscape of the community; limits any traffic impacts; responds to the most substantive abutter 
concerns; and aligns with our commitment to being a good neighbor. 
 
We appreciate the time and effort the neighbors to this site invested in participating in a 
thoughtful discussion.  We look forward to continuing the formal town review process, with the 
goal of earning approval for a project that is important to the school’s long-term future. 
 
 
Greg Schneider 

 
Ronald M. Drucker ’62 Head of School 
Belmont Hill School 
 
Enclosure: Abutters Letter dated February 5, 2023 
  Modified Project Plan dated February 6, 2023 
 
cc:   Town Counsel  
 Select Board 
 Zoning Board 
 Conservation Commission  
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